
Chair Young, Vice Chair Ritter, Ranking Member Piccolantonio, and members of the House Workforce & 

Higher Education Committee, 

Thank you for allowing me to testify today. My name is Christopher Hubbard. I work at a Community 

College, am married to a university faculty member, and have 3 children who are currently or will soon 

be attending Ohio colleges and universities. I am strongly opposed to SB 1.  

This is a comprehensive bill, over-regulating and attacking higher education in multiple areas. If I 

thought representatives would read and consider my opinion before voting, I would outline the reasons 

I’m against it in detail. Frankly, I don’t, having been told as much by my Senator. So I’m just sending this 

in as one more Ohioan sufficiently opposed to this legislation to write in and log my opinion. 

I ask you to consider my testimony and vote NO on this destructive bill.  

Thank you again for the opportunity to testify.  

 

Christopher Hubbard 


